Dear Parents, Guardians & Caregivers

We are now fast approaching the last day before the school closes for Summer Vacation from
15th June to 15th July, 2020. We have made it thus far! | know that the last few months of the
year have been challenging for you as parents & guardians as you struggled to navigate through
the pandemic, your home front, child-care, remote learning, staying healthy, and overall safety of
your family. | could not be more proud of our faculty, staff, community and our parents for
helping our children finish up till this point so strongly. This experience will no doubt help teach
our young ones the 'grit' that it requires to succeed in tough times such as these with COVID -19.
So, congratulations to YOU and our children for their enthusiastic approach towards the newly
introduced DPS Jammu's e-learning platform and for adaption to the new learning processes
that came along your way.

Please do take out some time to especially congratulate our young children for coming this far
successfully and let them know that their online school journey will certainly prove to be a very
important step for their future. | am sure that in a few years from now, their online education will
shape their future in many new ways,turning to be a springboard for their further progress.

Our Pre-Primary teachers have prepared videos of their respective classes, capturing the
engaging moments of children's fun and creative activities that will be made available on
respective class WhatsApp groups by or before 20th June,2020.

Our Primary, Middle & Senior teachers have prepared online result and will soon be ready with
online mark sheets too which will be shared on their class WhatsApp groups by or before 20th
June, 2020.

Further, all question papers of Self- Assessment Test -1 along with their answer keys will also
be uploaded on the google drive so as to give our children a fair idea of the expected learning
outcomes of each subject. The same can be accessed through their e-timetables.

Holiday homework, Quizzes, and online student-teacher engagements are also being planned to
ensure ongoing learning during the summer holidays. Further,the details of online interaction
with parents will also be shared by the Academic Coordinators soon.



Our Summer Office Hours will begin from June 15th, 2020. We will be open from 10 am - 3:00
pm, Monday - Friday until July 15th 2020 with minimal staff available by appointment only to
maintain social distancing norms. The front office staff will be available via telephone at 0191-
2570480/481. For any queries or to schedule an appointment, you can also email us at
jammu.dps@gmail.com.

For queries related to fee, new admission,transfer certificate documentation,etc you may
contact the following officials at their below mentioned WhatsApp numbers between 10 AM to
3PM:

a) Mr. Kamal (New Adm/ TC) - 889338201

b) Ms. Rikki (New Adm/ TC)- 9796206411

¢) Mr.Sahil(Documentation)- 9419681023

d) Ms. Richa George (Documentation)-
9050036608

d) Sh. R.C.Gupta ji (Fee related queries) -
94191 01538

e) Ms.Moninder( Fee related queries)

-9796432341

For all queries related to worksheets assignments, e- timetables, holiday homework, kindly
contact the respective class teachers/ subject teachers of your ward.

Your support and cooperation is very valuable for us and will continue to motivate us to do our
very best for our children.

Have a safe & happy vacation!

Principal

DPS Jammu



